CITY OF LANSING COUNCIL AGENDA

Council Chambers Regular Meeting
800 1st Terrace Thursday, May 5, 2016
Lansing, KS 66043 7:00 P.M.

WELCOME TO YOUR CITY COUNCIL MEETING

Regular meetings are held on the first and third Thursday of each month at 7 pm and are televised on Cable Television Channel 2 on Monday 7 pm, Tuesday 10 am & 7 pm, Friday 5 pm, Saturday 1 pm
and Sunday 7 pm.

Any person wishing fo address the City Council, simply proceed to the microphene in front of the dais afer the agenda item has been introduced and wait to be recognized by the Mayor. When called upon, please begin
by stating your name and address. A time designated *Audience Participation” is listed on the agenda for any matter that does not appear on this agenda. The mayor will call for audience participation. Please be aware
that the city council and staff may not have had advance netice of your topic and that the city council may not be able to provide 2 decision at the meeting. If you require any special assistance, please notify the city
clerk prior to the meeting.

Call To Order
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll Call

OLD BUSINESS:
1. Approval of Minutes
NEW BUSINESS:

Audience Participation
Presentations:
2. Presentation to Sharon Henke
3. Citizens' Academy 2015-2016 Graduation
Council Consideration of Agenda Items:
4. Election of Council President
5. Authorization to Advertise for Bids — City Project 15-01, 9 Mile Creek Action Plan
Reports:
City Attorney; City Engineer; City Administrator; Councilmembers
Proclamations:
6. Lansing Police Week
7. Municipal Clerks Week
8. National Public Works Week
9. Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Competition
Other Items of Interest:
Adjournment



AGENDA SUMMARY

N
TO! Titn Viandall, City Administrator (2>~
FROM: Sarah Bodensteiner, City Clerk
DATE: April 28, 2016

SUBJECT: Agenda Summary

Call To Order
Pledge of Allegiance
Roll Call
OLD BUSINESS:
1. Approval of Minutes
The special meeting minutes and regular meeting minutes of April 21, 2016, are attached.
* ACTION: A motion to approve the special meeting minutes and regular meeting minutes of April
21, 2016, as presented.
NEW BUSINESS:
Audience Participation
Presentations:
2. Presentation to Sharon Henke
e Mayor Kirby will present Sharon Henke a plaque to show the City’s appreciation for her years of
service on the Lansing Planning Commission
3. Citizens’ Academy 2015-2016 Graduation
e Twelve individuals will graduate from the Lansing Citizens’ Academy
Items for Council Consideration:
4. Election of Council President
e Section 1-204 of the City Code states the Governing Body shall elect one of its own bodies as
President of the Council at the first meeting in May.
e Council will need to elect a member of the Council as President of the Council.
5 Authorization to Advertise for Bids — City Project 15-01, 9 Mile Creek Action Plan

e Construction documents and all regulatory approvals are complete.

e There are two properties that have not yet signed easements, but the project can still be bid.

e This action will keep the project on schedule with KDHE’s action plan.

* ACTION: A motion to authorize staff to solicit bids for the 9 Mile Creek Action Plan
Reports: City Attorney; City Engineer; City Administrator; Councilmembers
Proclamations:

6. Lansing Police Week

7. Municipal Clerks Week

8. National Public Works Week

9. Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Competition
Other ltems of Interest:

Adjournment




AGENDA ITEM

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator
FROM: Sarah Bodensteiner, City Cler%
DATE: April 26, 2016

SUBJECT: Approval of Minutes

The special meeting minutes and regular meeting minutes for April 21, 2016, are enclosed for
your review.

Action: Staff recommends a motion to approve the special meeting minutes and regular
meeting minutes for April 21, 2016, as presented.

AGENDA ITEM #




CITY OF LANSING SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING April 21, 2016
Call To Order: Councilmembers Present:
The regular meeting of the Lansing City Council was Ward 1: Dave Trinkle
called to order by Mayor Gene Kirby at 6:00 p.m. Ward 2: Don Studnicka and Andi Pawlowski
Roll Call: Ward 3: Jesse Garvey and Kerry Brungardt
: Ward 4: Tony McNeill and G Buehl
Mayor Gene Kirby called the roll and indicated which ard iy i e e Rueter
councilmembers were in attendance. Councilmembers Absent: Kevin Gardner
NEW BUSINESS:

COUNCIL CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA ITEMS:
Board of Zoning Appeals Interviews: Governing Body interviewed the present applicants for the Lansing Board
of Zoning Appeals.

ADJOURNMENT: Counciimember Pawlowski moved to adjourn. Councilmember Buehler seconded the motion.
The motion was unanimously approved. The meeting was adjourned at 6:12 p.m.

ATTEST: Louis E. Kirby, Mayor

Sarah Bodensteiner, City Clerk



CITY OF LANSING REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING April 21, 2016
Call To Order: Councilmembers Present:

The regular meeting of the Lansing City Council was Ward 1: Kevin Gardner and Dave Trinkle

called to order by Mayor Gene Kirby at 7:00 p.m. Ward 2: Andi Pawlowski and Don Studnicka

Ward 3: Jesse Garvey and Kerry Brungardt

Roll Call: Ward 4: Tony McNeill and Gregg Buehler

Mayor Gene Kirby called the roll and indicated which

councilmembers were in attendance. Councilmembers Absent:

Councilmember Studnicka addressed the audience: this evening | have the sad news to report that Thomas Edward
Smith, a friend of mine, Tom and | are fellow citizens here, we went way back to college back at Creighton, where we
graduated, that's where | first met Tom. We both retired from the Army here and just by destiny retired here, and we
were friends all those years since the late 60’s, when we were in college. Tom was a community guy, raised his family
here, for years he was on the planning commission then he was on the school board, and he was the president of the
school board back in '97 when we built the current middle school. Tom most recently, before he passed away, was on
the board of zoning appeals, he was also active in his church, our church, Saint Francis De Sales Catholic Church, he
was on the pastoral council for a number of years, and he was also on the finance committee. So if | could ask for just
a moment of silence and prayers for Tom and his family, above all he was my friend. Thank you very much. | think |
forget to mention that he was on this council from Ward 4 for a couple of years, he replaced Mr. Ketchum, when Mr.
Ketchum left, again thank you.

OLD BUSINESS:

Approval of Minutes: Councilmember Buehler moved to approve the regular meeting minutes of April 7, 2016, as
presented. Councilmember McNeill seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

NEW BUSINESS:

Audience Participation: Mayor Kirby called for audience participation and there was none.
Presentation

COUNCIL CONSIDERATION OF AGENDA ITEMS:

Treasurer’s Report for Quarter Ending March 31, 2016: Councilmember McNeill moved to approve the
Treasurer's Report for quarter ending March 31, 2016, as presented. Councilmember Buehler seconded the motion.
The motion was unanimously approved.

Lansing Planning Commission Appointment: Councilmember Buehler moved to appoint Chad Neidig to the
Lansing Planning Commission for a three year term expiring April 30, 2019. Counciimember Pawlowski seconded the
motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

Lansing Board of Zoning Appeals Appointments: Councilmember Buehler moved to appoint Mike Suozzo
and Tim Cahill to the Lansing Board of Zoning Appeals for a three year term expiring April 30, 2019. Councilmember
Pawlowski seconded the motion. The motion was approved with Councilmember Gardner abstaining from the vote.

Ordinance No. 961 — Tobacco Purchasing Age: Councilmember Pawlowski moved to approve adopting
Ordinance No. 961, raising the purchase age of tobacco products from 18 to 21, as presented. Councilmember Trinkle
seconded the motion.

e Councilmember Gardner stated has anyone else been struggling with this like | have.

o Councilmember McNeill stated | have.

= Councilmember Gardner stated I'm all about doing whatever we can for the kids, but we also

represent the citizens, and the point that was brought up at the work session was they are
only half a mile away from taking their business to Leavenworth or somewhere else if they are
going to have a cigarette. I'm not sure | feel as strongly as | did earlier even though | would do
whatever | could to help the kids out, | just don't think this avenue, unless Leavenworth and
everyone else around us, was doing it, | don't think we're going to curtail much of it with an
ordinance, as much as we would with education.

*  Councilmember Brungardt stated the only thing | would say Kevin, and you make some good points, I've given
this a lot of thought and I'd like to be a community or city that was at the forefront of making this decision and
doing what’s right for kids. Maybe we’ll take the lead on this and others will follow, that's what | hope will
happen if it would pass, so that's my thoughts on it.

* Counciimember McNeill asked did Leavenworth even vote on this.
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o Councilmember Pawlowski replied no.
= City Administrator Tim Vandall responded they did not, no.

e Councilmember McNeill stated | kind of wish we had a chance or opportunity to go talk to Leavenworth as a
City Council where we could actually do something. If you had Leavenworth, Lansing, and Basehor, that puts
us, that puts people who are 18, have to go all the way down to Legends or across the river; to me that would
be fairly effective. As we do it here, they go across Eisenhower, so | don't know how effective it is, and |
understand your point about being on that side and | agree with that as well. I'd like it to be more effective and
| kind of would like to do it as a team effort with Leavenworth if you could. | don't think just us voting is going to
do much.

o Councilmember Gardner asked Bonner Springs they did go for this.

= City Clerk Sarah Bodensteiner replied Bonner Springs did.
e Councilmember Gardner asked what about Tonganoxie.
o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied | haven't heard.
= Scott Hall with the Greater Kansas City Chamber of Commerce stated
it has passed in Bonner Springs and has not passed in Tonganoxie.
e Councilmember Buehler asked did it not pass or has it not
been voted on.
o Scott Hall with the Greater Kansas City Chamber of
Commerce replied it hasn't been, to my knowledge, it
hasn’t been brought to council consideration.
e Councilmember Buehler asked and Basehor?
= Scott Hall with the Greater Kansas City Chamber of Commerce
replied or Basehor.
o Councilmember Pawlowski asked Wyandotte County.
e Scott Hall with the Greater Kansas City Chamber of Commerce responded the Unified
Government of Wyandotte County KCK has passed it and it has also passed in
Bonner Springs. It has not passed yet or been considered in Edwardsville.
Councilmember Brungardt stated I'd like us to set the standard.

e Councilmember McNeill asked and we’re good that it's a local ordinance, it doesn’t have to be a charter.

o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied correct, we confirmed that, because we're not going against a
state statute, we're just making an existing statute more restrictive, so we're fine being a regular
ordinance.

= City Attorney Greg Robinson stated | agree.

The motion was approved with Councilmembers Studnicka, Garvey, and Buehler voting against the motion.

Angel Falls Project — KDOT Inspection Supplemental Agreement: Councilmember Buehler moved to
authorize the Mayor to execute the Angel Falls Supplemental Agreement No. 1 in the amount of $7,422.41, which
increases the contract amount to $52,488.50 and attach his signature of approval thereto. Councilmember Gardner
seconded the motion.

e Councilmember Pawlowski asked can you explain this.

o Public Works Director Jeff Rupp replied let me try to explain this. The original agreement for the
engineering services was at $45,066.09, within that amount there was a net profit fee, they call it a net
fee, for the engineers to make $5,660.93, that's included in that forty-five thousand dollars. Early on in
the project, it looked like MHS had requested $880.04 as an increase for what they determined was
going to be more inspection time, so that number, the $5,660.93 plus the $880.04 equals the
$6,540.97, which you’ll see on the actual agreement that's the number that was scratched out
because it was an error on KDOT's part, | think that was just a transposition of some kind of false
number there, they meant to write in $6,540.97, as | just described it, it doesn’t change the grand total,
they just made a mistake on that number, and they told me to initial it and they would pass it on their
end, so that’s why that number has changed. So the only thing that is a little bit cloudy is that the
original $880 that they requested at the beginning of the project is included in this seven thousand
dollars. So what it is is their grand net fee over the original cost, this seven thousand dollar figure, the
$7,422.41, that's all inclusive net fee because there was an extra 10 days as they got into the project
at some point in time that needed 10 more days inspection, so | guess it went through the full cycle of
everybody and it was all approved and it's just now been processed. So it’s all inclusive of the 10
extra day's inspection plus that $800 that | already spoke about that happened at the beginning that's
all inclusive, so it brings the new total to the project to what’s written in the document.

e Councilmember McNeill stated are they expecting us to pay them now or in 9 months.

o Public Works Director Jeff Rupp replied | think we'll get an invoice.
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Councilmember Pawlowski asked someday can we just know exactly how much that whole project cost.
o Mayor Kirby replied sure.

The motion was unanimously approved.

DeSoto Road Supplemental Agreement: Councilmember Brungardt moved to authorize the Mayor to execute
the supplemental agreement for engineering services at an amount of $202,550.00. Councilmember Pawlowski
seconded the motion.

Councilmember Pawlowski asked where is this money coming from.

o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied the Capital Improvement Fund. In the original agreement we
were reimbursed 80% for the engineering costs, and since that's not changed in the supplemental
agreement, we would still be reimbursed 80% for the re-design costs also. We're going to need to
double check and verify how long it takes for us to be reimbursed, but | think another thing about this
too is that the re-design is going to take place over a couple of years, so it's not like we're going to
have to write a $200,000.00 check next week, it will be over time.

Councilmember McNeill asked will we get reimbursed 80% of the $200,000.00.

o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied yes, but then keep in mind, the negative of that is that is a little
bit less money for the construction costs, but yes, we would be reimbursed for that.

Councilmember Pawlowski asked could we use, the next item on the agenda is the Federal Fund Exchange,
could we use that money to supplement that if we need to.

o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied | believe so, yes.

= Councilmember Pawlowski stated | thought we were going to try banking that, | know that’s
the next discussion, but | thought we were going to try banking that money to put towards
DeSoto.
e Mayor Kirby stated let's get this one out of the way and then we can talk about that.

The motion was unanimously approved.

City/State Federal Fund Exchange Master Agreement: Counciimember McNeill moved to authorize the
Mayor to sign the 2016 City/State Federal Fund Exchange Master Agreement and exchange request. Councilmember
Studnicka seconded the motion.

Councilmember Pawlowski stated as | remember from the Federal Funds Exchange, there's a fee that the
State takes out of that.
o Finance Director Beth Sanford replied yes.
= Councilmember Pawlowski asked is this before or after the fee is taken?
¢ Finance Director Beth Sanford replied this is after.
Councilmember Pawlowski stated and as | remember, and | know we’ve had several discussions about this,
but as | remember when we talked about doing Gambles Street, because we had spent all of our federal funds
exchange money on Angel Falls Trail that we were just going to pay for Gambles Street out of the General
Fund because we’d had all this sales tax money come in. So my question is, | thought, and along with that, |
thought that we were going to try and save the money in the Federal Funds Exchange and protect it for
DeSoto Road.
Finance Director Beth Sanford replied as far as the Angel Falls funds, part of that money we exchanged did go
towards the Angel Falls project, we had additional funds remaining that we then used, and we’ve been
reimbursed for a part of Gambles Street already, the remainder that we have not been reimbursed is this
$80,000.00. So | went back, because | couldn’t remember because it's been a year, and looked at those
minutes and there was discussion, because we couldn't, we were going to do this project in 1 year, but we
weren’t going to have all those funds available, we'd have to wait for more funds to come available this year,
so the intent was to use reserve funds from the General Fund, we had a healthy General Fund Reserve, to
offset the costs at the time that we incurred them with the intention of then, this year, coming back and asking
for reimbursement from those funds. Now, this project has already been paid for through these reserves so it
would be at your discretion as to whether you want us to submit for reimbursement, a request for
reimbursement for the remainder of this project or if it would be your intent to bank all of the funds.

o Councilmember Pawlowski stated we've had this discussion before, we can just leave it there at the
State and it will just sit there. Now my next question is, can they take it? Because they're having this
little problem with cash flow right now.

= Finance Director Beth Sanford replied | can't speak to that, I'd have to do further research.
e Councilmember McNeill stated if they have it, we should take it.
o Councilmember Pawlowski stated they keep sweeping money out of different
accounts.
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¢ Finance Director Beth Sanford stated the only thing this document does, is it pull the funds into the State, so
that we have them available to request reimbursement, this is not a request for reimbursement for Gambles,
we'd have to submit that out.

o Councilmember Trinkle asked but there's nothing that says they can offer them to us again anytime
soon either correct.

=  Finance Director Beth Sanford replied that is correct. And really I'd have to say | was not
involved in this process a lot, John Young was really in charge of this area, but | do recall from
Council Meetings and some of the minutes, he would say we're uncertain what is going to
happen next so we could get another distribution or we could just get 1 a year, it's just
dependent on the State.

e Councilmember McNeill stated we talked about how much we had in the reserve and if we could use some of
that and then that was the discussion of paying it back, so that second bullet here in 8 is about exchanging
funds so we can pay back our reserve, that's the payback.

o Councilmember Buehler replied so it goes back into our reserves.

e Councilmember Pawlowski stated we've had this discussion before and not trusting what the State is going to
do with our money is part of my problem with even discussing this since they are such a mess right now, but
we had discussed leaving the money there a couple of years ago so we wouldn't pilfer it and save it for a big
thing.

o Finance Director Beth Sanford replied that money does not come to us unless we request it for
reimbursement for an approved project, | believe, we can't just go hey we just spent money on
repairing this street we'd like a reimbursement.

= Councilmember McNeill stated | know, but you could bank it all the way up until we do
DeSoto, pay for DeSoto and ask for reimbursement with whatever funds we have.
e City Administrator Tim Vandall stated assuming it is an approved project yes.

o Finance Director Beth Sanford stated and | think there is a 3 year limit on
banking it.

e Councilmember McNeill stated my other question would be if we do exchange and vote to exchange, would
we not pay that $7,422.41 with the exchange money instead of paying that out of wherever.

o City Administrator Tim Vandall replied we could, I'm sure we can find $7,000.00.

=  Councilmember McNeill stated | mean we used it for Angel Falls to begin with right.
o City Administrator Tim Vandall stated I'm not sure what line item we took Angel Falls
out of, but I'm sure we can find $7,000.00 in a line item somewhere.

e Councilmember McNeill stated | do have 1 other question, so we did take money out of the reserve fund for
the purpose of exchanging it to pay back our own fund, right, so where are we at with the reserves right now. |
mean if you banked it and we didn't exchange it to pay our reserve back are we still good and healthy, and if
we are then really the determination is do we bank it and save it for DeSoto or do we want to exchange it.

o Councilmember Garvey stated then again, that’s if DeSoto qualifies, what if you bank it and it doesn't
qualify.

=  Councilmember Pawlowski stated it's a KDOT Project.
e Councilmember Buehler stated why wouldn't DeSoto qualify.

e Councilmember Pawlowski stated my preference would be, personally, to leave it there and let it grow and use
it for DeSoto Road because that's a huge project for us, but can the State take it.

e Councilmember McNeill asked what is it, 90 on the dollar?

o City Administrator Tim Vandall stated | thought it was 95.

= Finance Director Beth Sanford stated | think it's 90.
e Counciimember Pawlowski stated | think they take 10%.

o Councilmember McNeill stated it think it's 90 on the dollar. Who here didn’t
get their tax money back last year from the State for like 8 months, so if we
have the money available | say exchange it. Can’t we bank it, put it in our
reserves and then we use that whenever.

= Councilmember Pawlowski asked you mean put it there and not touch
it.
e Finance Director Beth Sanford stated | think we hit that 3 year
limit again too.
= Councilmember McNeill stated if we bank it, it might not be there
anymore.

o Councilmember Buehler stated if we exchange it, it goes to the State, and
then the State reimburses us for approved projects, so if we exchange it and
these Federal Funds fall under State control. If we don’t exchange it, it falls
under...where is the money?
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¢ Finance Director Beth Sanford replied it stays at the Federal level, and you're limited.

e Councilmember Buehler stated it stays at the Federal level, designated to us for up to 3 years. So basically
what we're saying is, the Feds are going to give the money to the State and we will only get the $80,000.00
back that we request for reimbursement and the other $50,000.00 still stays at the State until we have an
approved project to get that other $50,000.00 from.

o Councilmember Studnicka stated correct.

e Councilimember Buehler stated so the State has it instead of the Feds.

o Councilmember Pawlowski stated | don't know where we're safer.

e Finance Director Beth Sanford stated Jeff can probably talk more to types of approved projects, Federal
versus State that you can get refunding for. Because | think if we leave it with the Federal, the scope of
projects is more limited based on our understanding.

o Councilmember Pawlowski stated well it has to come through the State to get to us right.

e Public Works Director Jeff Rupp stated the thing about the Federal Funds is that there are a lot of
entanglements and a lot of restrictions, and the reason why most entities would go with the State is because
there is more freedom in what you can do, there is a lot more leniency for the way you operate and manage
projects.

e Councilmember Buehler asked so we can bank it at the State for up to 3 years.

o Finance Director Beth Sanford replied yes.
= Councilmember McNeill stated and it's secure when we bank it, | mean that's my question.
There isn’'t much secure in the Kansas budget right now, in my view.
e Mayor Kirby stated but its Federal money.

o City Attorney Greg Robinson stated that is a good point Mayor. With all the
sweeping and fund changes you see at the State level, usually within State
agencies, State collections, you don’t really see Federal funds being
earmarked for certain projects being swept up.

*  Councilmember Pawlowski stated but you can’t put much beyond
them these days.
e Mayor Kirby stated I'd like to think that being Federal funds,
Topeka wouldn't.

o Councilmember Pawlowski stated an organization |
belong to, they swept our funds and they weren't tax
dollars they were fees, they just took them and then
you have to sue them to get it back, it's like getting
blood out of a turnip.

¢ Mayor Kirby stated | think with it being Federal money, it puts
it in a little different ball game.
= Councilmember Brungardt stated | agree.

o Councilmember Studnicka stated | do too.

e Mayor Kirby stated the State is just handling it for the Federal Government, it’s not the
State’'s money.
= Councilmember Pawlowski stated 10% is.

e Councilmember McNeill stated but while it stays there banked it's not, if you exchange it you can use it for a lot

of other things. If you don't, then it's limited to some Federal approved project.
o City Administrator Tim Vandall stated if we get this $80,000.00 back, we can spend it on police cars or
something like that because it comes fully to the City.
= Finance Director Beth Sanford stated it may be that you want to reimburse the City and then
not reimburse the General Fund.
e Mayor Kirby stated that's what it says Tony, the remaining funds will be banked for
use on future City projects.

The motion was unanimously approved.

REPORTS:

City Attorney: City Attorney had nothing to report.

City Engineer: City Engineer Matt Harding reported that he has begun the culvert inspection process, and he and
Jeff Rupp are working together to work out bugs and getting all the parts, pieces and locations put together.

City Administrator: City Administrator Tim Vandall reported that the upcoming edition of the Lansing Connection
will include a survey about how the community views the Connection and it will also be available on the City website.
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He reminded those who RSVP'd that the Lansing Education Breakfast is Friday, April 22 at 7:00 a.m. at the High
School.
Governing Body: Councilmember McNeill asked if the City could set up a meeting with the Leavenworth
Commission in regards to the Tobacco 21 Ordinance and getting them onboard.
Councilmember Brungardt reminded people to attend the LEF Breakfast to support all the hard workers and it is a
great community event. He also congratulated the husband of City Clerk, Sarah Bodensteiner for being newly
promoted to a principal position in Leavenworth School District.
Councilmember Studnicka asked if Code Enforcement could look into the property at 431 Hithergreen for potential
violations. He asked that the City look into some signage or disposal areas along our trails for pet owners to dispose of
waste instead of it being left on the trail itself, as he has received some complaints about it.
Councilmember Trinkle asked if the Interlocal Agreement with the County regarding the projects using the 1 cent sales
tax renewal could be reviewed to see if we can deviate from the Agreement and chip and seal Mclntyre Road and
moved the saved money from that over to improving 147t Street.

¢ City Administrator Tim Vandall stated he would re-read and re-review the Interlocal Agreement to see if any

deviation from what was previously signed is possible and report back.

Councilmember Trinkle provided a fun fact, flamingos can only eat with their heads upside down.
Councilmember Gardner sent congratulations to Sarah’s husband, and also stated he knew Tom Smith as he was on
the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board. He stated he was extremely easy to talk to and very professional, he definitely
will be missed.
Councilmember Pawlowski seconded Councilmember Gardner’s remarks.
Councilmember Garvey thanked the newly appointed and re-appointed volunteers and all the volunteers with the City.
Councilmember Buehler thanked the volunteers and stated that the City can’t do what it does without them. He also
provided a fun fact, on April 21, 1910, Mark Twain died.

ADJOURNMENT: Councilmember Buehler moved to adjourn. Councilmember Pawlowski seconded the motion.
The motion was approved with Councilmembers Trinkle and Garvey voting against the motion. The meeting was
adjourned at 7:37 p.m.

ATTEST: Louis E. Kirby, Mayor

Sarah Bodensteiner, City Clerk



AGENDA ITEM

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator &
FROM: Stefanie Leif, Community and Economic Development Director zg_,
DATE: April 25, 2016

SUBJECT: Presentation to Sharon Henke

After serving on the Lansing Planning Commission for over seventeen years, Sharon Henke has decided
to retire from the board. Sharon rarely missed a meeting and always came well prepared to ask pertinent
and knowledgeable questions. She has served the board and this community in an exemplary manner
and will be greatly missed.

Action: Mayor Kirby will present Sharon Henke with a plaque to show the city's appreciation for her many
years of service on the Lansing Planning Commission.

AGENDA ITEM # Z




AGENDA ITEM

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator @
FROM: Stefanie Leif, Community & Economic Development Director MJ
DATE: April 26, 2016

SUBJECT: Citizens' Academy 2015-16 Graduates

On May 5, 2016, twelve (12) Lansing citizens will graduate from the sixth annual Lansing
Citizens’ Academy. The Citizens’ Academy provides an interactive experience for
participants to learn about the functions and responsibilities of each city department.
Further, participants meet city staff members and learn about ways to volunteer on
boards and commissions.

Sessions were held monthly from September 2015 through April 2016, and sessions were
led by staff and often held in the department’s facilities. Each session lasted
approximately two hours with an opportunity for participants to evaluate each session at
the end. Participants have stated that they enjoy the opportunity to learn about the
operations of the departments, meeting staff, and building a greater understanding of the
intricacies of city government.

Due to the success of the program, staff recommends that the city again offer the program
in 2016-17.

The graduates of the 2015-16 Lansing Citizens’ Academy are as follows:

Emily Bean Anne Ehrsam-Holland
Marcus Bean Mary Fallesen
Michael Crutchfield Michael Persin
Kathleen Daly Copeland Shanna Persin

Kim Dalen Tom Pawlowski
loseph Donalbain Vernon Walker

Action: Recognize graduates and award plaques

AGENDA ITEM #




AGENDA ITEM

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administratorﬁy
FROM: Sarah Bodensteiner, City CIeer@)
DATE: April 26, 2016

SUBJECT: Election of Council President

Section 1-204 of the Code of the City of Lansing states the Governing Body shall elect one of its
own bodies as President of the Council at the first meeting in May. The President of the Council
shall preside at all meetings of the Council in the absence of the Mayor. In the absence of both
the Mayor and the President of the Council, the Governing Body shall elect one of its members
as "Acting President of the Governing Body." The President or Acting President, when
occupying the place of Mayor, shall have the same privileges as other Councilmembers but
shall exercise no vetoing powers

Councilmember Tony McNeill is the current President of the Council.

Action: A motion to nominate a member of the Council as President of the Council.
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AGENDA ITEM

TO: Tim Vandall, City Administrator (7= o

FROM: Anthony Zell Jr, Wastewater Utility Directc‘)/r/(7/'*

DATE: April 28, 2016

SUBJECT:  Authorization to Advertise for Bids — City Project 15-01 (9 Mile Creek Action
Plan)

The 9 Mile Creek Action Plan is ready to move into the bidding and construction phase. All
regulatory approvals have been received, and staff and the City Engineer have approved the
plans. This project includes the replacement and installation of approximately 8,000 feet of

sanitary sewer.

As of the date of this memo, there are still two properties that need to be acquired, but staff
feels that those will be signed within the next two weeks. This fact does not preclude the project
from going to the bid phase. Given the proposed timeline below, there is still additional time to

acquire easements prior to the notice to proceed date.

The projected timeline for the project is:

e Advertise for Bids: May 9, 2016

e Bid Opening: June 8, 2016

¢ Recommendation of Award: The week of June 18, 2016

e Council Award: July 2, 2016 City Council Meeting
—t

e Notice to Proceed: August 3, 2016

The project will be funded through the utility and a bond issue, at an estimated cost of $2.75

Million dollars.

Action: A motion to authorize staff to solicit bids for the 9 Mile Creek Action Plan.
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Proclamation

Whereas, the CGongress and Rresident of the United Odtates have designated CMay 15" as ' Reace
Officers’ Memorial ay, and the week in which CMay 15" falls as N eational Rolice O eek; and

Whereas, the members of the low enforcement agency of ansing play an essential role in safequarding the
rights and froedoms of ansing; and

Wheraa, it is important that all citizens know and understand the dutics, responsibilitics, hagards, and
sacrifices of their low enforcement agency, and that members of our low enforcement agency recognize their duly to
serve the peaple by safequarding life and property, by protecting them dagainst violence and disorder, and by protecling
the innocen! dagainst deceplion and lhe wedak against oppression; and

Wherea, the men and women of the low enforcement agency of Kansing unceasingly provide vital public
Service

HNow Chergfors &S], Louis X. Kirby, Mayor of Lansing, call upon all citizens of Lansing and
upon all patristic, civic and educational organizations lo observe the week of CMay 10-17, 2016, as

Lansing ‘Rolice OXzok

with appropriate cerenionies and observances in which all of our pégple may join in commenorating enforcement
officers, past and present, who, by their faithful and lopal devotion Lo their responsibilities have rendered a dedicated
service lo their communitics and, in o doing, have established for them an enviable and cnduring repulation for
preserving the rights and secunity of all citizens

& further call upon all citizens of Lansing to obsorve Qunday, May 1S, a5 Reace Officers’
ClMemorial Qay in honor of those low enforcement officers who, through their courageous decds, have made the
ultimats sacrifice in service lo their community or have become disabled in the performance of duty, and lt us
recognize and pay respect 1o the survivers of our fallen heroes

S Witness Cheregf & have hereunto set my hand this Sth day of My, in the §“ear of Ciro
Chousand Odizteon and cause the Oeal of the Gity of Lansing to be affived

Gy of Lansing

Louis . Kirby, Mayor

QSarah SBodensteiner, Gty Glork
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Rroclamation CMunicipal Glerks (W zok

Wherews, Che Office of the Municipal Glerk, a time honored and vital part of local

government exists hroughoul the world and
Wheraas Che ©ffice of the CMunicipal Glierk: is the oldest among public servants, and

Wheroas, ‘Che Office of the Municipal Slerk provides the professional link between the citizens, the local
govering bodes and agencies of government at other levels, and

Whereas, CMunicipal Glerks have pledged to be ever mindful of their neutrality and impartiality, rendering

cquial service Io all

Whersas, Che CMunicipal Slerk serves as the information center on functions of local government and

mmmam?y.

O hereas, CMunicipal Glerks continually strive o improve the administration of the affairs of the Office of the
G%zm’czpaf/ Glerk through participation in educition progrims, seminars, workshops and the annual meetings of
thetr state, province, county and iniermationdl professional organiaitions

Whersa, St is most appropriate that we recognize the accomplishments of the Office of the CMunicipal &lerk:

HNow, Cherdfore, be it resolved that &S] Louis K. Kirby, Mayor of the Gty of Kansing, in the (dlate
of Kansas proclam the week of May 1-7, 2076 as

HMinispal Clerks W sk

And firther extend appreciation to our CMunicipal Glerk, (barah SSodensteiner, and lo all AMunicipal
Glerks for the vital services they perform and therr exemplary dedication lo the communities they represent.

S (Witnass Cheregf & have hereunto set my hand this Sth day of May, in the year ‘Cwo Chousand
Qbizteen.

Gy of Lansing

Louis . Kby, HMayor

QBarah SBodensteiner, Glity Glerk



Rroclamation HNational ' Rublic OO orks OO ok

TO THE PEOPLE OF LANSING, KANSAS, GREETINGS:

WHEREAS, public works infrastructure, facilities, and services are of vital
importance to sustainable communities and to the health, safety, and well-being
of the people of Kansas; and

WHEREAS, such facilities and sevrvices could not be provided without the
dedicated efforts of public works professionals, engineers, managers, and
employees from state and local units of government and the private sector, who
are responsible for and must plan, design, build, operate, and maintain the
transportation, water supply, sewage and refuse disposal systems, public
buildings, and other structures and facilities essential to serve our citizens; and

WHEREAS, it is in the public intevest for the citizens, civic leaders and
children in the United States of America to gain knowledge of and to maintain
a progressive interest and understand the importance of public works and
public works programs in their vespective communities; and

WHEREAS, the year 2015 marks the 55th annual National Public Works Week
sponsorved by the American Public Works Association:

NOW, THEREFORE, 1, Gene Kirby, Mayor of the city of Lansing, Kansas, do
hereby proclaim May 15-21, 2016, as

National Public Works Week

in Lansing, Kansas, and I urge all our citizens to join with representatives of
the American Public Works Association and government agencies in activities
and ceremonies designed to pay tribute to our public works professionals,
engineers, managers, and employees, and to vecognize the substantial
contributions they have made to our national and (ocal health, safety, welfare,
and economy.

In Witness Thereof, I have herveunto set my hand this sth day of May, in the
year Two Thousand Sixteen.

Louis E. Kirby, Mayor

Sarah Bodensteiner, City Clerk 8
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TO THE PEOPLE OF KANSAS, GREETINGS:

WHEREAS, The City of Lansing’s Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Cook-off will draw participants
from all over the State of Kansas as well as other states; and

WHEREAS, The volunteers and staff of the City of Lansing’s Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Cook-off
will produce a world-class event every year, which brings communities together to benefit
citizens throughout Kansas; and

WHEREAS, The grand champion of the City of Lansing’s Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Cook-Off
will be designated as an official state champion of Kansas, which will allow the grand champion
to enter the American Royal Barbeque Contest; and

WHEREAS, The City of Lansing’s Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Cook-off will be held in Lansing,
Kansas on May 6 & 7, 2016:

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Sam Brownback, GOVERNOR OF THE STATE OF KANSAS, do
hereby recognize the City of Lansing’s annual,

Brew, Blues & Bar-B-Q Cook-off

in Kansas as an official barbeque championship of the State of Kansas .

DONE: At the Capitol in Topeka
under the Great Seal of the

State this 15th day of

April, A.D. 2016

BY THE GOVERNOR:

egtetary of State

G —

istant Secretary of State
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